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To whom it may concern
                                               Dear collegues
I am writing to confirm  you that in April 2016 we in Russia will celerbrate the 25th anniversary of the birth of the  new professions – «social work» and «social pedagogy».

These two professions were very important at the times of changes and transitional period as many families, elderly and disabled people had  very difficult times and needed the professional social work help.

Many European countries have got specially designed programmes with Russia of exchanges between professionals, training of social workers, sharing experiences of working with different client groups. 
The Union of social workers and pedagogues of Russia appreciate the friendly help given to us at those difficult times and we would like to inform you that 27-28 of April 2016 we will held the Congress of social workers and social pedagogues of Russia «Yesterday. Today. Tomorrow of social work in Russia» which will be devoted to the quarter of the century of the new profession in Russia.
We would like social workers, social pedagogues, social services administrations of your countries to participate at this important event and to share memories, joys and concerns with your counterparts from Russia.
For our Union of social workers  it will be the fourth Congress which we are organizing (we had them 2006, 2010, 2014 ). But this one will be very special one as we hope to have our friends from many different countries interested in results of our cooperation.
All of our events had  high status – we always had Minister of social protection of Russia, high level authorities from Duma, Council of Federation, Council of Europe.  In 2010 delegates of the Congress had a meeting with the President of Russian Federation. 
The event in 2016 will take place in Moscow. It is supported by Ministry of Labour and Social Protection of Russia, local social services authorities, Russian Duma, Council of Europe Programme Office in the Russian Federation, regional branches of the Union of social workers and social pedagogues. We expect up to 1000 people from all Russia – social services, social NGOs, foreign participants.

27th of April 2016 we will have 3 – 4 workshops on different topics like European Social Charter as an instrument of supporting human rights of people ( it will be held at the Ministry of Labour and Social protection of RF) , public diplomacy and social services – the importance of international cooperation (Public Chamber of RF), social work with disabled people, social services in supporting elderly persons.  Moscow city government will help with organization of those workshops.

On 28th of April the plenary will take place in Christ the Savior  Cathedral. We have got official confirmation for these premises. The Hall for 1200 seats is one of the really special places in Russia.

So we would like to propose the following:

1. We invite 3- 4  people from your country -  Embassy staff dealing with social issues and social work authorities of your country who was involved in developing of social services in Russia or who is interested to have some information and contacts. We will have visa support for those people from the Russian Ministry of Labour and Social protection.

2. We would like to ask presentations on the topics of the workshops  if possible. The details can be discussed. The big attention will be given to the work with disabled people.
3. We are planning to have a special issue of «Social work» magazine where 

we can  show the contribution of this or that European country in development programmes and projects in Russia in 1991-2015. We also will appreciate if each country can send us an article about social services in your countries ( it can be 10-20 pages either just describing the general system of your country or telling about the concrete services – children, elderly, disabled, HIV, prisoners etc. The material should have several photos of good quality as well).

The Ambassadors of your countries can send a greeting to Russian social workers as well. It will be very  much appreciated and we can publish them in “Social work” magazine.

4. We will be glad if your embassies can meet with social workers and social pedagogues either by giving reception devoted to 25-year anniversary of the profession or just meeting members of the Board of the Union who can tell about contribution of your countries in developing our outstanding profession.

With best wishes


Dr Antonina Dashkina, 
president of the Union of the social workers and social pedagogues, vice-president of INGO Conference of the Council of Europe

Please accept the best wishes from Russia social workers for the new coming 2016 year. Also Merry Christmas !!!!!
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